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A regular meeting of the Stamford Police Commission was held on Monday, September 12, 
2022 at 4:00pm at Stamford Police Headquarters. 

Present at the meeting were Commissioners Fedele, Bass, Jackson, Findeisen, and Aveiro. 
Chief Timothy Shaw,   Assistant Chief’s Louis DeRubeis and Silas Redd, Capt. Conklin and 
Rev. Hill, Public Safety Liaison for Mayor Simmons 

Commissioner Fedele called meeting to order at 4:00pm 

Review of Minutes 

Commissioner Findeisen accepted the minutes from the two previous meetings second by 
Commissioner Bass and Jackson in unison. 

Employee Performance Recognition 

Nothing at this time 

Commissioner Awards 

Nothing at this time 

Comments from Public 

Nothing at this time 

Personnel Update 

Nothing at this time 

Administrative & Operations Report 

Nothing at this time 

Community Engagement 

Nothing at this time 



 

 

Old/New Business 

New lateral from NYC was sworn in today, recruits continuing to flourish and graduation for 
Milford Academy will be December 15, 2022. 

Commissioner Fedele made a motion to go into Executive Session at 4:06pm, Commissioner 
Findeisen approved and second by Commissioners Bass and Jackson. 

While in Executive Session the Commission interviewed 5 Lieutenant Candidates for 2 open 
Captain Positions and 8 Sergeant Candidates for 4 open Lieutenant Positions. 

Commissioner Fedele made a motion to come out of Executive Session at 8:49pm approved by 
Commissioner Bass and second by Commissioner Jackson. 

Commissioner Fedele made a motion to promote the following candidates in the following order: 

From Lieutenant to Captain   Chris Baker 
      Michael Noto 
 
From Sergeant to Lieutenant   Richard Gasparino 
      Brendan Phillips 
      Jerry Junes 
      Seth O’Brien 
 
All Commissioners were in favor. 
 
Meeting Adjourned at 8:54pm 

 

Submitted, 

Michael Fedele 
Michael Fedele 

Chairperson 

 


